

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE ARMED FORCES SECURITY AGENCY WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

IN REPLY REFER TO

28 pril 1951

Brigadier Ceneral Roy H. Lynn Commanding Officer Hq. United States Air Force Security Service Fronks Air Force Base. Texas

Dear Roy:

Admiral Stone forwarded to me by lat Indorsement your letter of 9 April 1951, with its warm and most flattering expression of appreciation of my presentations given before the Communications Security Officers' Conference and to personnel of your Command during the week 12-16 March.

I am writing to thank you for your letter, and to assure you that not only did I enjoy being present at the Conference but also that I profitted by listening to and sitting in on the various seminars, etc. I am always glad to have an opportunity to participate in meetings such as the Communications Security Officers' Conference and to assist, as best I can, in "training the future generation", as you so ably expressed it. It has long been my firm conviction that the sharing of experience and the Gree intercourse of ideas among those who are "old" in the field and those who are "new" are among the nost valuable assets to the furthering of the work which is of such importance to the safety and well-being of our country.

Fith cordial greetings to you and to the many other members of your Command who made my visit so pleasant, I am,

Sincerely yours.

WILLIAM F. PRIEDMAN